MARION PARK BOARD MINUTES
December 12, 2018, 4:00 P.M.
Thomas Park Administration and Operations Facility


ROLL CALL:	Chair Amy Hussel, Patty Wise, Terry Speral, John McIntosh, Kyle Martin

ABSENT:	None

STAFF:	Mike Carolan, Karlene Hummel, Darcie Coberly

GUESTS:	Jay Moore, Jo Moore 

Minutes
Moved by McIntosh and seconded by Speral to approve the November 14, 2018, regular Park Board minutes.  All in favor, motion carried.

Reports
[bookmark: _GoBack]The November Financial Report was reviewed.  Revenues are at 29 percent of estimate and expenses are at 35 percent of estimate.  Moved by Wise and seconded by Martin to approve the November Financial Report.  All in favor, motion carried.

The November Invoice Report was received, discussed and filed.  Staff reviewed payments made to Barnd Electric ($336 for A&E building exterior outlets installed), Burbach Aquatics ($4,940 for pool leak detection services), Fleming Nursery ($11,849.75 for trees), Forrest Keeling Nursery ($1,721.90 for trees), and Rally Appraisal ($400 for appraisal of 2350 Indian Creek Road).

Public Input
Jo Moore indicated she was elected president of the Friends of the Parks and will be attending to represent the group.  Jay Moore is representing the Marion Arts Council.

Linn Area Mountain Bike Association Memorandum of Understanding
In late spring, the Linn Ara Mountain Bike Association (LAMBA) requested to establish two mountain bike trails in Boyson Park.  Staff updated the Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) with the group and it has been reviewed by the City attorney.  Moved by Wise and seconded by McIntosh to approve the updated MOU with LAMBA.  Wise asked when work would start.  Carolan indicated the group will work until snow falls.  Hussel asked how much would be cut back to create the trails.  Carolan stated mainly underbrush would be removed.  All in favor, motion carried.

Rick’s Lawn Service Mowing/Maintenance Service Agreement Renewal 
Rick’s Lawn Service agreed to extend the agreement for the same rate as the prior year at $1,400 per mowing.  Staff recommends approving the renewal for the 2019 season.  Moved by McIntosh and seconded by Hussel to approve the Mowing/Maintenance Service Agreement renewal with Rick’s Lawn Care for the 2019 season.  All in favor, motion carried.

Sejkora Farms, Inc. Lowe Park Farmland Agreement
The annual lease agreement is being renewed with Sejkora Farms for farmland on the northern part of Lowe Park.  There is no change in the number of acres nor the rate for 2019.  Moved by Wise and seconded by Speral to recommend to City Council approval of the one-year lease agreement with Sejkora Farms, Inc., for 33 acres at $225 per acre.  All in favor, motion carried.

Lowe Facility Addition AIA Scope of Service Agreement 
A professional scope of service agreement was developed with Martin Gardner Architecture, P.C., for the Lowe Park Maintenance Facility Addition project in the amount of $27,200.  Moved by Hussel and seconded by Speral to approve the scope of service agreement with Martin Gardner Architecture, P.C., in the amount of $27,200 for the Lowe Park Maintenance Facility Addition project.  Ayes:  Hussel, Wise, Speral, McIntosh; Nays:  None; Abstention:  Martin.  Motion carried.

Receive and File
None

Other Action or Discussion Items
In the current fiscal year, the replacement of tables in the Thomas Park Safe Room is scheduled with $5,000 budgeted.  The following quotes, including shipping, were obtained:
	60” Round Tables (15)	Rectangle Tables (5)	Table Dolly (1)
Webstaurant	$ 2,975.03	$ 595.95	$ 324.04
U-Line	$ 4,310.89	$ 921.70	$ 366.70
Banquet Tables Pro	$ 4,347.20	$ 1,011.00	$ 254.90
Moved by Martin and seconded by Wise to purchase from Webstaurant 15 round tables for $2,975.03, and 5 rectangle tables for $595.95, and purchase from Banquet Tables Pro a table dolly for $254.90.  All in favor, motion carried.

Staff Reports
The department staff report was presented.  Carolan provided an update on the YMCA project. The FY 2019-20 budget has been submitted for review by the City’s new budget manager.  

The Deputy Director position posting was closed with 53 applications received.  A selection committee will be formed to review applications and conduct interviews in January.  The committee will include Carolan, Hummel, City Arborist Mike Cimprich, and someone from the City Manager’s office and the Engineering Department.  Carolan would like to have a board member on the committee also.

Spohn Ranch has completed construction of the Butterfield Park Skate Park and Council will approve payment of $140,000 at the December 20 meeting.  The dedication and opening will be planned for the spring when all grading and finish work is completed.

The Marion Parks and Recreation Foundation’s fundraising campaign for the Lowe Park playground has raised nearly $50,000 with a goal of $100,000.  Tri-Con Construction notified Carolan the project manager resigned.  Overall, the project is moving along as expected; the pavilion kit was delivered to the site and the restroom walls have been constructed.  There have been a couple of change orders but have been reductions in costs.

Youth recreation programs, family BINGO nights, and the holiday activities continue to be very popular with capacity attendance each time.  Carolan shared he has received many compliments from parents of Tony Ireland’s work with the recreation programs.

Urban Forestry staff and Breeden Tree Service continue with Ash tree removals over the winter.  Martin asked what is done with the Ash tree material.  Carolan said the wood is being chipped and repurposed.

Board Discussion Time
Wise reported she has been appointed to the Marion Parks and Recreation Foundation.

Adjournment
The meeting adjourned at 5:02 p.m.  The next meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, January 9, 2019, at 4:00 p.m. at the Thomas Park Administration and Operations Building. 





						_______________________________							            Kyle Martin, Secretary


